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Pastor’s Message 
 

I am excited to announce that the first meeting of the Ministry Site Profile & 

Call Committee meeting was held on April 18th.  Pastor Heather Culuris, the 
Synod Minister for Engaging Leaders, met with the committee and offered us 

both instructions and advice for the completion of the Ministry Site Profile for 
Neighbors in Christ that will be reviewed by seminarians/pastors who may 
interview to be Pastor for the congregations of Neighbors in Christ. 

 
We will be guided by the results of the LEAD Assessment that we completed 
earlier this year in our completion of this profile. 

 
Otto Hartmann of Augustana Lutheran Church was nominated for and voted in 

as Chair of this Committee. 
 
I look forward to giving you updates on the progress of this committee.  

Exciting times are ahead for the ministry of Neighbors in Christ. 
 
Pastor Leonard Hummel 

 
 


